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MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, January 27, 2011
Marin Municipal Water District.
220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT


Debra Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
George Rodericks, Belvedere

Michael Frank, Novato
Jim Schutz, San Rafael

Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Gary Broad, Ross

Adam Polizter, Sausalito

Michael Rock, Fairfax

Margaret Curran, Tiburon

Dan Schwarz, Larkspur

Jim McCann, Mill Valley
David Bracken, Corte Madera
STAFF PRESENT
Michael Frost, JPA Staff


Alex Soulard, JPA Staff

Eric Lueder, JPA Staff

Kiel Gillis, JPA Staff

Jeff Rawles, DPW Consultant
OTHERS PRESENT

Richard  Tagore-Erwin, R3 Consulting

Delyn Kies, Sustainable Novato

DeeAnn Budney, The Hive Advertising
Lauren Schiller, The Hive Advertising

Joan Irwin, Marin Food Scrap Recycling 
Jennie Pardi, Conservation Corps North Bay

Renee Goddard, Sustainable Fairfax

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Svc.

Jon Elam, Local Task Force
Gail Napoll, Resident

Donna Bjorn, LWV

Kerry Mazzoni
Jim Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse Svc.

Dave Della Zoppa, Mill Valley Refuse Svc.

Greg Brockbank, City of San Rafael

Beverly James, Novato Sanitary District
Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 9:01 AM.

1. Approval of JPA Board Minutes from June 24, 2010
Jim Schutz noted a discrepancy in the minutes pertaining to his indicated attendance.  Staff corrected the error.  M/s Frank, Schutz to approve the Board minutes from the June 24, 2010 Board meeting with corrections.  The motion passed with abstentions from Dan Schwarz, Michael Rock and Jim McCann.
2. FY 11-12 Budget Process, Executive Committee Subcommittee
Staff reported on the FY 11-12 Budget Process as approved and recommended by the Budget Sub-Committee.  The Executive Committee recommended appointment of Debbie Stutsman and George Rodericks as the Executive Committee Budget Subcommittee.   M/s Rock, Schwarz to approve the Budget Process recommendation.  The motion passed unanimously.  
3. Novato Zero Waste Opt Out and Associated Budget Adjustments
Staff reported on the budget adjustment proposed in response to the Novato City Council decision to Opt-out of optional Zero Waste Programs. Staff reported that County Counsel has advised Zero Waste was an optional program (6.2) and should not be included in basic (6.1) programs.   A revised budget resolution was drafted to delete the approved JPA fee of $49,889 assessed to Novato Disposal.  The Executive Committee recommended the Board approve the revised fiscal year 2010-2011 fee resolution with the proposed amendment which would reduce said budget by 

$49,889.  Rene Goddard asked what the Opt-in Process might be should Novato City Council request to do so at a later date.  Staff state the JPA Board would be the authority to approve or deny such a request.  M/s Hymel, Frank to approve the amendment to eliminate the $49,889 assessment and to approve the proposed revised budget adjustment.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. JPA Grant Program Recommendations
Staff reported on the Executive Committee recommendation for the Board to approve JPA Grant Program Guidelines.  These guidelines would allocate grant funds for member agencies to assist in implementing Zero Waste Toolkit items.  Staff requested the JPA Board to approved the recommendation and allow staff to begin drafting grant related documents.  Michael Rock identified the need to review census population information which may then have a financial effect on grant funding to each municipality.  Staff state that population will be updated as the program develops to address this issue.  M/s Hymel, Broad to approve the Program Guidelines and direct staff to begin drafting necessary grant related documents.  The motion passed with approval of all members with Michael Frank abstaining.  
5. Novato Sanitary District Request for JPA Membership. 
Staff reported on the progress made in response to the JPA Membership request made by the Novato Sanitary District.  The Executive Committee determined the request as merited and directed Staff to have County Council draft by-laws that would allow Novato City Council designate their seat on the JPA to the Novato Sanitary District.  Staff identified that the seat would continue to be held by the member agency, yet be filled by a chosen designee at the selection of Novato City Council, if approved.  Beverly James thanked the Board for their efforts made in addressing the Novato City Council request.  No action was required.
6. Zero Waste Outreach Contract Approval
Staff reported on the selection process for a contractor to develop Zero Waste outreach.  Staff requested the Board approve the Executive Committee recommendation to award a negotiated $199,700 contract with The Hive Advertising to develop outreach materials related to the Zero Waste Program.  DeeAnn Budney of The Hive explained briefly the items to be developed should the contract be approved.  M/s Schutz, Politzer to approve the $199,700 outreach contract.  The motion passed with approval of all members with Michael Frank abstaining.  

7. Reusable Bag Program Augmentation
Staff reported that market saturation within the community may soon be reached with JPA funded reusable bags which may necessitate a shift in efforts.  The Executive Committee recommended approving a budget adjustment reallocating $10,000 in reusable bag funding in conjunction with an additional $15,000 in funding from available JPA Reserves.  The recommendation also included the use of this $25,000 in funding to provide outreach coordination with Marin County Department of Agricultural Weights and Measures in advance of the County’s Single Use bag ordinance taking effect in January of 2012.  Matthew Hymel provided a brief explanation of the ordinance and how the Executive Committee recommendation would be beneficial.  M/s Schwarz, Hymel to approve the Executive Committee recommendation for the budget adjustment and use of $25,000 in JPA funds to contract with Marin County Department of Agricultural Weights and Measures to implement the outreach program.  The motion passed unanimously.
8. Draft Zero Waste Toolkit Report
Staff reported on the Draft Zero Waste Toolkit as developed by JPA contracted consultant R3.  The Executive Committee directed staff to conduct a public review of the draft and solicit comments.  Staff reported they will be meeting with the Marin Community Development Agency Directors group to request input on local implementation and will then place the Toolkit on a future agenda for Board action.  Richard Tagore-Erwin of R3 presented on the Draft, then requested written comments from the Board, in particular to provide further direction for development of the Construction & Demolition component.  Jim Schutz asked staff to identify the proposed timeline on completion of a final Zero Waste Toolkit Report.  Staff identified the expected completion by the end of April 2011 following Board approval.  No action was required.
9. Local Task Force Member Appointments
Staff reported several vacancies on the AB9393 Local Task Force (LTF) and identified Executive Committee recommendations.  Staff requested the Board make appointments to the vacant LTF positions and ratify the Executive Committee recommendations.  Gary Broad and Dan Schwarz requested clarification on the actions taken by Staff to advertise and select candidates for the vacancies.  Staff identified the application process and proposed working with the Board to develop bylaws to standardize the application process for the future.  M/s Rock, Hymel to appoint Rene Goddard as the Ross Valley Cities representative, with Donna Bjorn as her alternate, which woul alternate after one year.  M/s Hymel, Rodericks to ratify Executive Committee recommendation as follows; Environmental Position: Delyn Kies - Primary, Jenni Pardi –Alternate, positions to rotate after one year.  Southern Marin Cities Representative Joan Irwin.  San Rafael Representative Elissa Giambastiani.  The motion passed unanimously.
10. Elementary School Outreach Program Update. 

Staff reported on the progress with the committee approved contract with ZunZun for $25,000.  Staff provided information about the popularity of the nine ZunZun presentations made to date.  Staff will be working with the contractor to book eight more presentations, for a total of eleven assemblies.  No action was required.
11. Communication and Collaboration with Other Agencies. 

Staff reported on the progress made with addressing recommendations made from the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  Staff identified the development to establish a green waste grinding facility in Nicasio stemming from grant support from the U.S. Department of Agriculture and a $400,000 contribution from the local hauler, Redwood Empire Disposal.  Staff also reported contact with other agencies, including Alameda County Solid Waste Management Authority, who aim to develop a Smartphone friendly website widget database geared towards jointly standardizing recycling and waste disposal programs of participating Bay Area agencies.  No action was required.
12. Open Time
No comments were received.
13. Next scheduled JPA Board Meeting 

      To be held on Thursday, May 26, 2011. 9:00 – 10:00 AM, MMWD, 220 Nellen Avenue, 

      Corte Madera.

14. Adjoum
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